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Winners from the
NF AA Outdoor Championship

Photos by Jim Barker

1st- Tim McNabb, 2nd- Mitchell Broussard, 3rd-
Ronnie Lewis, Virginia

1st-DarIa Cotner, Penn., 2nd-Debbie Barker,
Virginia, 3rd-Joyce Johnson, Penn.

1st-Dave Clem, Maryland, 2nd-David Hughes,
Texas, 3rd-Denny Cline, Virginia

1st-Cay McManus, Virginia, 2nd-Gloria Shel-
ley, Conn.

Our Voice Will Be Heard
Since June 1989, when I took the job

of Virginia's NFAA Director, I have
logged more time on the phone than I
would have thought possible. Seldom
does a night go by that I'm not on the
phone to Nancy Lee, Clinton, other
State Associations Directors, Council-
men, or NFAA Officers. When I'm not
conducting business on the phone, I'm
writing letters soliciting support, or
opinions or questioning the actions of
NF AA Officers and Councilmen.

VBA's role in the NFAA has helped
shape the NFAA of today. This shaping
needs to continue and with the help and
support of you the VBA member, I fore-
see Virginia playing an even greater role
in this shaping process.

Last year the VBA was 3rd out of the
50 states in total NFAA membership.
This translates into 3 votes at the NF AA
annual meeting. In order to reach that
magical number of 4 votes, our NFAA
membership in Virginia would have to
hit 1500. Our strength lies in numbers.

Whenever an issue arises that con-
cerns the way we do business in Virginia,
the VBA has an obligation to its mem-
bers to be heard. The more votes we
have, the louder the voice. NFAA Pres-
ident John Slack has heard our voice
and has labeled us "untouchable." To
anyone in a position to dictate policy to
our VBA organization, I hope we stay
untouchable.

The annual NFAA meeting in 1990 is
fast approaching. There are already
issues that need addressed. Some have
to deal with membership, while others
deal with the sovereignty of our State
Association. I've already made VBA's
position known to NFAA on these
issues and others. Through letter writing
campaigns, and personal contact with
other State Directors, I hope to sway
enough Directors to stand with Virginia
on these issues. There are smaller State
Associations who look towards the
larger State Associations for leadership
and guidance. It's up to me with your
help to provide this.

(Continued on page 2)
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CLUB NEWS
From the Flight Editor:

If you receive direct billing from
NF AA for your 1990 dues, disregard
and pay your dues to your own VBA
Club.

I also wish to remind you that VBA
caps, patches and decals are available
through your local clubs. Proceeds from
the purchase of these items can be used
to help offset the cost of printing Flight.

Prince William Archers
Indoor shoots will begin on Tuesday,

November 14, 1989 at 7:30 p.m. Shoots
will be held every Tuesday and Saturday
night at 7:30 p.m.

Indoor trophy shoot to be held on
Saturday, February 24, 1990 with two
rounds being shot-1st round at 3:00
p.m., 2nd round at 7:00 p.m. You may
shoot one or both rounds.

--ro-r--tnformation con ac :
Kevin L. Webb 703-368-9724
Ronney Fowler 703-368-6815
Bobby Norris 703-368-6552

The Wythe Bowhunters 1990 sanc-
tioned Indoor Tournament schedule will
be as follows:

January
6th

20th

February
3rd

17th
24th

All shoots will begin at approximately
12:00 Noon and registration will stop at
8:00 p.m. Food and drinks will be avail-
able. Everyone is invited to attend. Cas-
ual registration.

News from Staunton
River Archery Club

Hi, ya'll. We'd like to introduce our-
selves. That's right, we're the "new kids
on the block." Located just south of
Altavista, we were sanctioned and in-
spected too late to have any "formal"
NF AA shoots, but we did hold 3 animal
target shoots. We're hoping to get new
archers and bowhunters in the area to
come out and see what we've got, which
is: a 14 target range and a concession
tent that we put up for the shoots.

August 19 we held an Open House
Fun Shoot that brought as many as 97
people to the range, 67 of those regis-
tered to shoot. Thanks to the many local
merchants interested in promoting our
new club and the sport of archery, there
were lots of nice door prizes, including a
Pearson Compound.

Our last shoot was held Oct. 7. We
had 43 archers registered to shoot and
was held on the prettiest day of the year.
(It helps to have friends in High Places).
That was also the day that we drew out
the-l-ue-k-y--ra-ffie-ti-eltet---f6-r---the-P-ea-fSi'tn---I-----------1- -A'-,---t'\' --

Renegade II. Congratulations to Frank
Kelley of Renan, Va. Word has it that
Frank hunts with a rifle and wanted to
try bowhunting but didn't have any
equipment ... well, now he has. Along
with the bow went half dozen arrows,
bow quiver, sight and other accessories.
N ow all Frank has to do is practice,
practice, practice ... sound familiar?

Thanks to many of you who bought
our raffle tickets, that gave our fledgling
club a real "shot in the arm."

We'd like to invite ya'll to our shoots
next summer. We'll have 2 pin shoots:
June 17 and July 15. Our Annual will be
August 19.

But enough for now. Look for us
when the new schedules come out in
January and also in the new maps ....
I'll be keeping in touch.

Regards,
Cay

"THIS IS THE ONE I GOT FROM BEHIND."

(continuedfrom page 1)

You as VBA members should be
proud to belong to an organization that
takes an active role in protecting your
local clubs. The VBA recognizes the
value of local clubs to make a strong
State Association capable of being heard
at the National level.

With your help, our voice will be
heard.

ALL MEMBERSHIPS EXPIRE
DECEMBER 31 OF EACH YEAR!
ALL CLUB MEMBERS MUST
BELONG TO VBA. Members who are
not planning to shoot in competition
may join VBA only, however; if they
shoot in competition for awards it is
mandatory that they have a valid han-
dicap card. To receive this card they
have to join N FAA.

Membership as of November 6 is
2,050 with a total of 34 clubs. Let's make
1990 another record year!

Clinton and I wish each of you a
happy and safe Holiday Season.

Nancy Lee Western
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Flight Deadline
The deadline for the Jan.-Feb. issue
of FLIGHT will be Jan. 14, 1990.
Submit your articles of interest to the
editor prior to that date. I encourage
readers to send in letters to the editor.
Remember, this is your newsletter.
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Crooked Creek
Boar Hunting

One cold night in January 4 members
of Walton Bowhunters were sitting around
after an uneventful day of bowhunting
talking about how much fun it would be
to hunt the same type of animals in a differ-
ent state. Some talk was of deer, some
talk was of bear, and a lot of talk was of
wild boar. After a few phone calls the 4
members grew to 7 and we were booked
at Crooked Creek Lodge in Jamestown,
Tenn. for a late September hunt. No one
knew where Jamestown was let alone
Crooked Creek Lodge, but we knew we
were going. Let me tell you nine months
is a long time to wait. Finally, Sep-
tember 28 came and we all set out for
who knows what! Around 2 o'clock that
afternoon we arrived at the lodge and
unpacked our gear. We talked with two
gun hunters from Michigan who both
had taken boar with rifles. All of us
bowhunters took a lot of ribbing about
our funny bows with our funny little
arrows after something as nasty as wild
boar. But our minds were set. At 6
o 'clock a.m. the next day we sat down to
what we hoped wasn't our last break-
fast. We cut cards for our shooting
order. With our guide in lead, off we
went with the-meanest pack of dogs
anyone has ever seen. (To make a long
story short) seven wild boars were bay
and 7 were taken with 7 well placed
arrows.

The lodge was well equipped with nice
clean bunks and a full kitchen. The
owner and all of the guides were second
to none. This was the most memorable
weekend of our lives. The address is:

Crooked Creek Lodge
Jamestown, Tenn.

Phone No. 615-879-8089.
On the way home talk started again of

wild boars and talk of rams and talk of
sheep, but most talk was about how
funny everyone look treed by a wild
boar. I guess 12 months is really not that
long to wait to go back.

W. L. Dodd, Jr.
21 Shady Oak Drive
Madison Heights, Va. 24572

Left to right: Billy Dodd, Phil Ware, David Har-
ris, Mike Ware, Curtis Lane, Tommy Dodd, C. D.
Hawkins.

From the Office of the
Executive Vice President

The next quarterly Virginia Bowhun-
ters meeting will be held on January
13-14, 1990 in Charlottesville, Va.

Agenda items are:
I. (Cay MaManus) I would like to

make a motion that at the NF AA
Sectional and National levels, the
unit role be dropped. The top 3
placesshould beawarded and lor acknow-
ledged in all divisions. There is too
much time and money spent just get-
ting to these shoots for archers not to
be acknowledged.

2. (Princess Anne/ Kingsboro) a. Each
director return to the January 1990
VBA meeting with monetary contri-
butions and/ or advertising for "new
style Flight," if possible. (Goal of
$120 per club) b. Each director return
to January '90 meeting with their
clubs means of providing Flight edi-
tor with printed contributions, if
possible.

As one ofthe main duties of my office
is to publish six times yearly our publi-
cation Flight, I would like to share my
feelings regarding the much discussed
issue of the "new style Flight," as it has
come to be labeled. (See magazine form/
July-Aug. 1989)

Presently before the Board of Direc-
tors is the agenda item listed above
which would adopt the "new style," if -
passed, funded by monetary contribu-
tions and/ or advertising to help pay for
such a publication. This could be put-
ting a possible hardship on many clubs
that may not have the funds to contrib-
ute. You currently pay $2.00 from your
VBA dues now as annual subscription
price for Flight.

My concern is simply this-is such a
fancy magazine really a necessary thing?
Are there not many ways of improving
our "old style" as the second part of the
agenda item suggests and doing it at a
reasonable cost?

Just because we may receive money
from the clubs does not necessarily mean
Flight will be better regardless of its for-
mat. NO publication can be successfully
produced without help from everyone. A
magazine form of Flight will be no more
informative than our present style until
WE ALL start contributing more infor-
mation and stories to it.

Ann R. Boyd
Executive Vice President
and Flight Editor

In Memoriam

We were deeply saddened by the
sudden death on October 27, 1989, of
past VBA President, and OGF mem-
ber, Ted Grefe.

While records may not be com-
pletely accurate, we know that Ted
was a member of VBA and NOR VA
as far back as 1957. The length of
Ted's service is not as important as
the quality of his service. He, along
with other members of VBA, was
instrumental in reorganizing NFAA
along what became known as the
Virginia Plan.

Ted's larger than average stature
and his booming voice commanded
attention, and his quick mind and
analytical abilities enabled him to cut
right to the core of most problems.
Even though he had not been visibly
active in recent years insofar as VBA
is concerned, it was the foregoing

qualities that caused me, as well as
others, to seek his advice on matters
pertaining to archery. I, in fact, dis-
cussed some matters with him within
the last four months.

Ted's interests included singing
(barbershop) as well as civic and
community involvement, local govern-
ment, and probably others, in addi-
tion to his archery and hunting activi-
ties. As a result of these activities he
touched many lives and those of us
who were privileged to have known
him and worked with him had our
lived enriched by the experience.

Our most sincere sympathy is ex-
tended to Ted's wife, June, son Dusty,
daughters Caroline and Laurie, and
other family members.

Clinton Western, President

-. ,
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... more photos from V

Editor: Due to damage by the film proce
Flight editor at the State Closed turned 0

to those whose pic
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.A. Closed Tournament

ring company, not all pictures taken by the
t. I regret that this happened and apologize
ure will not appear.
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Office of
Corresponding Secretary

It's that time again! All club charters
and membership dues expire December
31. Lend a helping hand to your secre-
tary by sending your dues in early. Club
officers dues must be sent in with the
charter before the deadline of January
28.

The necessary papers to re-charter
will be mailed to the secretaries by
December 5. All papers, plus your club
constitution and by-laws, must be re-
ceived before I can process your club

re-charter application, so PLEASE
return all papers at one time. If you no
longer hold this office, please forward
the papers to the person who does!

Please send members in the same as
they were sent in the year before. New
members should be sent in-first name,
middle initial and last name. Social
security numbers should be sent in for
all members since this is the only posi-
tive ID we have. It is also required for
the NFAA handicap card. VBA ID
numbers will still be used for tourna-
ment reports. Do not send in a member

without the complete address or youth
without the birthdate (mo., day and
year). NFAA will not accept a member
without complete information!

The 1990 dues breakdown is as
follows:

NFAA
$15-lst

2-2nd

2-3rd

VBA
$ 9-lst

7-2nd
(spouse)
2-3rd

VBA & NFAA
$33-Man & Wife

30-1 Adult &
I Youth

37-Maximum
Family
Membership

12-1ndepen-
dent
Youth

$19-Maximum $18-Maximum
8-1ndepen- 4-1ndepen-

dent dent
Youth Youth

Order of the
Golden Feather

Robert Monteith (Post.) 9/25/60
H. T. Harland 9/25/60
18 Malvern Ave. #2
Richmond, VA 23221
R. C. Thompson 9/25/60 (Dec.)
Harry Bunting 9/25/60 (Dec.)
Robert Gillespie 9/25/60 (Dec.)
James Oglethorpe 9/25/60
424 Cedar Lane
Virginia Beach, VA 23452

_ William M. Bennett II!9/25/6L
Holly Rock Gardens
Riner Road
Christiansburg, VA 24073
Phone: (703) 382-4741
McKelden Smith 9/25/60
3001 N. Augusta St.
Staunton, VA 2440 I
Joseph Parker 1/18/6 I
17 So. Fairview Circle
Portsmouth, VA 23702
Edna Gillespie 1/14/62
310 Amherst Drive
Petersburg, VA 23803
Grady Armentrout 1/14/62 (Dec.)
Eugene Limerick 1/14/62
446 Hanson Ave.
Fredericksburg, VA 2240 I
Lucille Darnell 1/69
Rt. I, Box 215
Strasburg, VA 22657
Nancy Lee Western I / 71
110 Dogwood Lane
Vinton, VA 24179
Martin L. Smith 1/6/63 (Dec.)
Pat Hamilton 1/6/64 (Dec.)
Ted Grefe 1/6/64 (Dec.)
G. B. Booth, Jr. 1/10/65
117 Fox Hill Dr.
Staunton, VA 24401
C. J. Woods 1/10/65 (Dec.)
Norman Ashburn 1/9/66

Mary Fry 1/86
2950 Talon Court
Virginia Beach, VA 23456
Ellroy Russell 1/89
4115 Mingo Trail
Chesapeake, VA 23325
Warren T. (Tick) Cowles 1/72
Rt. 3
Berkeley Springs, WVA 25411
William K. Bolt 1173
9345 Linton Hall Road
Bristow, VA 22013
Nina Enders 1174
209 South Old Trail

~----~-'Sehnsgrove,-p KT7<rT1.-------I

W. R. Dillow,Jr.lf74
Box 245
Bland, VA 24315
Horace Shultz 1176
117 West 17th St.
Front Royal, VA 22630
Stewart Bradford 1/77 (Dec.)
W. H. Smiley, Jr. 1/81
380 N. First St.
Hampton, VA 23364
Virginia Dillow 1/82
P.O. Box 245
Bland, VA 24315
John A. Stockman 1/83
1301 N. Utah St.
Arlington, VA 2220 I
Vernon Hoosier 1/85
Rt. 5, Box 310
Danville, VA 24540
David Proctor 1/88
Rt. I, Box 358-B
Keezletown, VA 22832
Ann Boyd 1/90
265 Wilkins Dr.
Winchester, VA 2260 I
Kenneth E. Sorrells 1/90
P.O. Box 2002
Wise, VA 24293
John Street 1/90
1003 London Company Way
Williamsburg, VA 23185

Doris L. Woods 1/9/66
577 S. Magnolia Ave.
Waynesboro, VA 22980
Blonnie B. Bailey 1/9/66
Rt. I, Box 96
Riner, VA 24149
Jerome Keyes 1/8/67 (Dec.)
James Caldwell 1/8/67
P.O. Box 352
Glasgow, VA 24555
William T. Marshall 1/8/68
614 Big Bethel Road
Hampton, VA 23666
Clinton Western 1/8/68
110 Dogwood Lane
Vinton, VA 24179
Clifford Necessary 1/8/68
III Hill St.
Tazewell, VA 24651
Hugh Darnell 1171
Rt. I, Box 215
Strasburg, VA 22657
Elmer Moore 1/72
610 Roslyn Road
Newport News, VA 23601
Ralph G. Stevens 1173 (Dec.)
William Enders 1174
209 South Old Trail
Selinsgrove, P A 17870
Eugene Henderson 1175
412 Woodbridge Drive

" Chesapeake, VA 23320
Mertie Shultz 1/76 (Dec.)

Harry Benton 1/77
1301 Templar Blvd.
Norfolk, VA 23518
Walter Dillow, Sr. 1/82
P.O. Box 245
Bland, VA 24315
Ernest E. Nuckols 1/82
110 Beverley Ct.
Staunton, VA 24401
Denny H. Fry 1/84
4801 Marlwood Way
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

I·., -----



Page 7FLIGHT

Application For Bill Bennett Big Game Award
Virginia Bowhunters Association, Inc.

Date 19 _

I,
(please print name as it appears on VBA card) (Street address)

___________________________________ , hereby certify that I killed a
(city & state) (zip)

__________________________ , which is described below and that I was a member of
Virginia Bowhunters Association, Inc., in good standing at that time. A description of my game and equipment appears below.

Signed

VBA Club Affiliation _

Location of kill
(town) (county) (state)

Species of game taken Date of kill _ 19 __

Big Game tag number _
checked through a registered checking station.

. To be a legal kill all game must be

Time of day ____________ a.m., p.m. Distance of shot yards.

Distance deer / bear traveled after being hit _

Location on body of hits

No. of hits _

Shooting position _____________________________ (sitting, standing, kneeling)

Hunting method: Tree stand _ Ground blind _ Stalking _ Other _

Sex of game _ No. Points, if buck _ Spread of antlers ins,

Field dressed weight of game Ibs.

Draw weight of bow Ibs.

Type of bow: Compound _ Recurve _ Longbow _ Other _

Brand name & number of blades of broad head

Is this your first bow kill in Virginia? _

How many Big Game Awards have your received? . If any, please check the following in the proper space and give year of kill.

Plaque . Subsequent awards: 1, ___ 2, ___ 3, ___ 4, ___ 5, ___ 6,

___ 7, ___ 8, ___ 9, __ 10, __ II, __ 12, __ 13, __ 14.

Signature of witness
(person who saw game after it was killed)

THE STATISTICS REQUESTED ON THIS APPLICATION ARE IMPORTANT TO VBA AND THE GAME
COMMISSION.

THIS APPLICATION MUST BE RETURNED WITHIN 90 DAYS OF KILL TO THE VBA CORRESPONDING
SECRETARY.

Note to applicant: If possible, please include a picture of yourself with game giving name and description of game on back of
picture for identification. The picture will be placed in the VBA Big Game Album. Kill must be made within the state you live.

I , _
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Met's 20-Pin Winners
Aug.-Oct. 1989

Field
Roberta P. Jones, Virginia Beach
Stanley O. Nichols, Chesapeake
John T. Darden, Smithfield
Charles Pillar, Alexandria
Bruce Colton, Bentonville
Darrell R. Wyant, Elkton
Bert Cline, Hampton
Marsha Layman, Broadway
James Wyant, Weyers Cave
Junior East, Elliston
Stevie Dodson, Front Royal
Ronnie W. Moore, Langley AFB
Walter Wong, Woodbridge
David M. Heflin, Fredericksburg

Hunter
John T. Darden, Smithfield
Jack A. Bradley, Virginia Beach
Grayson Williamson, Front Royal
Bert Cline, Hampton
Darrell R. Wyant, Elkton
Steve Dodson, Front Royal
Sterling Davis, Front Royal

V.B.A. OFFICERS
Clinton F. Western, President

110 Dogwood Lane
Vinton. Va. 24179

Phone: 703-890-3072
Ann R. Boyd, Executive Vice
President and Flight Editor

265 Wilkins Drive
Winchester, Va. 22601
Phone: 703-{;67-1320

Gary Jenks, Field Vice President
4009 S. Plaza T r.

Virginia Beach, Va. 23452
Phone: 804-486-1187 (home)

804-46 1-{;6I I (work)

Thomas W. Schanbacher,
Conservation Vice President

3544 Dandelion Cres.
Virginia Beach, Va. 23456

Phone: 804-427-1242

John Street, NF AA Director
1003 London Company Way

Williamsburg, Va. 23185
Phone: 804-229-2746

Nancy Lee Western, Corresponding
Secretary

110 Dogwood La nc
Vinton, ve. 24179

Phone: 703-890-3072
Gail Leltever, Recording Secretary

P.O. Box 487
Ordinary. Va. 23131
Phone: 804-{;42-0721

C. O. Miller, Treasurer
P.O. Box 130

Chilhowie, Va. 24319
Kenneth Eo Sorrels, VBA Field

Governor
P.O. Box 2002

Wise. Va. 24293
Phone: 703-328-8485 (home)

703-328-3840 (work)
John Stockman, Hunting Vice

President
1301 N. Utah Street

Arlington, Va. 22201
Phone: 703-524-3389

Pro
Shop

8008 James Russell Drive
Manassas, Va. 22111

"If I ain't got it, I'llget it"

Mark Lawrence
Phone 703-791-3070

Bear, Hoyt, Martin
PSE, Oneida Eagle
Compound Bows

"Authorized Service Center"

Complete line of
tournament and hunting

equipment

Gift Certificates Available

VIRGINIA BOWHUNTERS ASSN., INC.
Nancy Lee Western, Cor. Sec.

110 Dogwood Lane
Vinton, Va. 24179
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